Minutes of the 2007 Business Meeting

The meeting of the USS Mullinnix Association, having been duly posted and announced as required in the Association Bylaws was convened at Jacksonville, Florida on Saturday, April 21, 2007 at 9:37 AM. 38 members were present representing a quorum and the meeting was called to order.

The membership stood for the pledge of allegiance and a moment of silence for deceased shipmates and in honor of those currently serving in the US Armed Forces.

The Secretary, Joe Sprowls was asked to read the minutes of the previous meeting of April 2006.  Those minutes were accepted on a motion of Tony Sozio, seconded by Dave Sidel.

Skip Petras gave the Treasurer’s report and provided a copy of the report to each member.  Skip indicated he was no longer willing to serve as Treasurer after 8 long years and the membership expressed their gratitude to him for his many years of service.  On a motion by Warren Downs, seconded by Bill Haray the report was accepted.

Ron Webster reported on the by-laws committee and the two proposals accepted this year for membership review.  President Bob Houghton indicated that the amendments would be considered under the “New Business” portion of the agenda.  

Mike Snoke reported on the nominating committee and indicated that the committee had found a replacement for Skip Petras as Treasurer and that candidate would be Mike Tomes.

President Bob Houghton reviewed the plans for the 2008 reunion and indicated it was to be held May 14 - 18, 2008 in Downer’s Grove, Il, approximately 25 miles outside Chicago and that it was planned to coincide with a Navy Boot-camp Graduation ceremony.

New Business:

President Houghton reported that the “Audit Committee” consisting of himself, Mike Tomes and Chaplain Mike Simmons had reviewed the books and records of the Association as required when a Treasurer has resigned or is replaced.  The Audit Committee reports that the books and records are well kept and maintained and that all supplies and funds are accounted for.

Secretary Sprowls was asked to read the 1st proposed Bylaws amendment, which reads as follows:

ARTICLE VII DUTIES OF OFFICERS, Section 7 – Other Officials, add new subsection 

“(E) Ship’s Store Operator - The Ship’s Store Operator shall: 

(1) Be appointed by the President.

(2) Be responsible for the purchase, custody and sale of all ship’s store merchandise.

(3) Negotiate for and purchase merchandise for ship’s store stock as approved by the Executive

      Board. All proposed purchases of “new stock” shall have the approval of the Executive Board.

      Purchases for replenishment of previously carried stock are authorized with approval of the

      Treasurer and the President. All bills shall be forwarded to the Treasurer for prompt payment.

(4) Establish the selling price of merchandise at 15% above cost, rounded to the next higher dollar,

      with associated shipping costs paid by the buyer.

 (5) Sell the merchandise and forward all monies received to the Treasurer for deposit in the

      Association’s account on a monthly basis.

             (6) Bring merchandise to the annual reunion for sale. If unable to attend, ship the merchandise and

                   arrange for a sales representative to sell the merchandise.

(7) Maintain a record of all sales and purchases on an annual basis beginning on April 1st and ending on the following March 31st. Submit a copy of this record (including an inventory of stock on hand) to the Treasurer for his review and forwarding to the President for his approval prior to the annual 

reunion. Such report to be made available for open inspection by the membership at the Annual Meeting. 

(8) Report to the Treasurer on a quarterly basis total expenditures and receipts since the last report and include a request for reimbursement for all shipping costs during the quarter.”

On a motion by Tony Sozio, seconded by Ron Webster, the above captioned amendment was approved unanimously.  

Secretary Sprowls was asked to read the 2nd proposed Bylaws amendment, which reads as follows:

Replace existing ARTICLE X FINANCE – Section 3 – Donations with “All donations of Association funds in excess of $125 must be approved by the Members of the Association by a majority vote at the annual Association meeting. Donations for less than $125 (including funeral flowers for a shipmate) may be made in situations where time is of the essence with the approval of a majority of the Executive Board members and shall be reported to the Association membership at the next annual meeting.”

On a motion by Tony Sozio, seconded by Sal McCue, the above captioned amendment was approved unanimously.  

A discussion ensued about “Location Tags” for members and their guests. On a motion by Gayle Carlson, seconded by Larry Soule, the motion passed to add hometown information on all reunion name tags with one member in dissent.

Annual donations were discussed and on a motion by Carl Ross, seconded by Larry Soule, donations of $250.00 each to the Forrest Sherman Foundation and the Tin Can Sailors Assoc. were proposed. The motion was approved with five (5) members in dissent. 

The members then discussed at length other possible sites for future reunions, such as Las Vegas, a cruise and many other sites.

Jimmy Carter spoke about the Welcoming Committee.  Bob Houghton is still looking for a volunteer to write the newsletter and beseeched the membership for input.

It was announced that the Executive Board has selected Baton Rouge, Louisiana as the site for the 2009 reunion. More details will be forthcoming in future Newsletters.

Nominations for Treasurer were sought.  The Name of Mike Tomes was entered on behalf of the nominating committee and nominations for that post were closed on a motion by Skip Petras, seconded by Jerry Kaufman, and passed without dissent.

Skip Petras made a motion, seconded by Warren Downs to instruct the Secretary to cast one vote for the current slate of officers, which passed unanimously.  Thus, Bob Houghton was elected President; Ron Webster, Vice President; Mike Tomes, Treasurer; Joe Sprowls, Secretary and Mike Simmons, Chaplain.

Skip spoke about a United States flag donated to the Mux Association, which flew over Saddam’s Bagdad Palace.  Dave Mansberger (Association member) donated the flag and the membership was honored to receive such a commemorative item. Receipt of the flag and our gratitude will be passed on to Dave Mansberger currently serving as Chaplain Major in the USAF.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:17a.m. 

